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CASE 22-G-0610 - In the Matter of a Review of the Long-Term Gas 
System Plan of National Fuel Gas Distribution 
Corporation.  

 
 
NOTICE OF TECHNICAL CONFERENCE AND ESTABLISHING COMMENT DEADLINE 

 
(Issued May 12, 2023) 

 
 

In its May 12, 2022 Order in Case 20-G-0131, the 

Public Service Commission (Commission) created a long-term gas 

system planning process for local gas distribution companies.1  

Pursuant to that process, National Fuel Gas Distribution 

Corporation (NFG) filed its initial long-term plan on December 

22, 2022, and stakeholders subsequently had opportunities to 

participate in the review of NFG’s plan, including stakeholder 

meetings, information requests, and written comments.  NFG is 

expected to file its revised long-term plan on May 22, 2023. 

 PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that Department of Public Service 

staff will convene a technical conference, via WebEx, with NFG 

and stakeholders on Thursday, June 1, 2023, from 3:00 p.m. to 

5:00 p.m.  The primary focus of this meeting will be the revised 

long-term plan filing from NFG and stakeholder input on the 

revised plan.  Stakeholders will be able to ask questions of NFG 

during the meeting.  All interested persons and entities are 

encouraged to attend and participate.  Those interested in 

attending the meeting should register by emailing 

cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov and providing their contact 

information by May 26, 2023.  The meeting may be accessed using 

 
1 Case 20-G-0131, Proceeding on Motion of the Commission in 

Regard to Gas Planning Procedures, Order Adopting Gas System 
Planning Process (issued May 12, 2022). 
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the following link:  

 https://meetny.webex.com/join/cynthia.mccarran 

Meeting Number:   641 051 057 

 

  Participation via teleconference also will be 

available using the following call-in information:  

Call-in Number: 518-549-0500  

Conference Code:  641 051 057 

 

 PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that comments from 

stakeholders and other interested entities concerning the 

substance of the revised long-term plan that NFG is expected to 

file on May 22, 2023, are requested by June 15, 2023.  Comments 

should be submitted electronically, by going to www.dps.ny.gov, 

clicking on “File Search” (located under the “Commission 

Filings” heading), entering “22-G-0610” in the “Search by Case 

Number” field, and then clicking on the “Post Comments” box 

located at the top of the page.  Those unable to file 

electronically may mail their comments to the Honorable  

Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary, New York State Public Service 

Commission, Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York, 12223-

1350.  All comments submitted to the Secretary will be posted on 

the Department’s website, www.dps.ny.gov, and become part of the 

official record in Case 22-G-0610. 

 Questions regarding this notice should be directed to 

cynthia.mccarran@dps.ny.gov or shauna.spinosa@dps.ny.gov. 

  
 
        
(SIGNED)      MICHELLE L. PHILLIPS 

  Secretary 
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